CARLETON SHORES ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 4, 2011
Meeting called to order:

Acting president Martha Guzikowski called the meeting to order at 4:05pm on this date at the home of Kathy Siranosian, 25 Weathervane Lane, East Sandwich, Ma 02537

Martha thanked the outgoing board members for their service, and introduced the new residents to the neighborhood.
Minutes:

The minutes of the August 29, 2010 annual meeting were accepted as read, by Peg Gorton.
Election of Directors/ Election Results (by paper ballot)

The ballots were collected and tallied by Kathy Siranosian 

Treasurer’s Report: 

 Martha reported a total balance on 8/28/11 of $74,506.02. We have a CD in the amount of $50,000, checking account balance of $5127.76 and a money market account with a balance of $19,506.02. (See attached Treasurer’s report)
The treasurer’s report was accepted as read.

Financial Audit Statement:

The financial audit statement was accepted as read by Peggy Gorton.

Review/Vote on Proposed Budget:

The Proposed budget for 2011 was reviewed with the membership. It was unanimously accepted.
Election Results:

Helen Jillson, Marilyn Santagati, and Cynthia Meyers were elected to 3 year terms to expire September 2014.

Secretary Vote for Slate of Officers:

Peggy Gorton as secretary cast a vote to accept the slate of officers. It was accepted by unanimous vote.

Committee Reports:

Area Development/ Roads and Grounds:

There are no ongoing projects.
Jack Jillson reported that the paving and catch basin repairs have been completed and we are planning to do another section of road resurfacing next year.

Beach Patrol and Speed Bumps
Peggy Gorton reported that Helen Jillson had a meeting with the Sandwich Police Chief to discuss beach patrols and other related security issues. He reported that the police department is short staffed and had not been doing security patrols. We hope to get better coverage next season. He also encouraged people to be more aware of things happening in the neighborhood. Let neighbors know when you’re away and lock your doors at all times. We should be calling the police if we see any suspicious behavior. You can ask the dispatcher not to include your address in the report to guard against retaliation.
Zig Guzikowski thanked the speed bump committee for their work. The new speed bumps have been installed and membership agreed that they are an improvement over the old ones.

New Business:

Beach Security Concerns and options:
We had a lengthy discussion regarding ongoing beach concerns. There have been 2 break-ins this season, parties, garbage and broken bottles on the beach, fires left burning and questionable behavior in the tennis parking lot area.

We discussed options to attempt to control these activities including:

*Reinstituting towing in the beach parking lot. Kathy Siranosian reported that she found a new company that is willing to do the towing. We will implement the towing in the spring when parties historically begin.
*Lisa Rosenbaum reported that we can have a gate installed with a keypad at the beach parking lot for about $2,500. Other members questioned whether the code would be given to people outside the neighborhood etc.

*We discussed the option of requiring members to register with a board member when having parties on the beach, in the hope that we could better regulate trespassers from using our beach. A member objected to this suggestion.
*It was suggested that we close the beach to parties after 11pm. Some members had reservations regarding this option.

After much discussion regarding options it was decided by the majority that we should proceed with the towing option and beach patrols which in the past have helped with the issues we’re having.  Members voiced concerns about imposing too many restrictions on the membership as we feel most of the problems are being caused by people outside the neighborhood.
* In the tennis court area we proposed clearing low lying brush to make the area more visible and installing motion detector lights to illuminate the area after dark, which would hopefully be a deterrent to trespassers. Membership agreed with these suggestions.
Beach Usage Guidelines:

The board presented a list of guidelines to consider, which will remind members and their guests of the rules for our neighborhood including:
*No personal property is to be stored on the beach or in the parking lot.

*Remind everyone that the dunes are fragile and should not be walked or played on.

*Beach-goers are responsible for removing all trash from beach and parking lot area.

*When using the beach parking lot make sure your tag is visible and upon entering the lot
   please stop and show your pass to the volunteer on duty. 

*Use the bike rack provided, do not leave bicycles on the beach path.

*Dogs on the beach and the neighborhood must be leashed at all times, as is consistent 

  with the Sandwich town rules.

*Dog owners must pick up and remove dog waste from the beach and neighborhood    
   areas.

*Please be aware that Sandwich town rules require prior notification of beach fires to the                        

   Sandwich Fire Department.
We plan on sending a copy of these guidelines to all members with the annual newsletter.
CSA Phone Directory:

Martha reported that she has had requests from residents that we publish a phone/email directory for the neighborhood. We will put a request in the annual newsletter asking members if they would like to be included.

Tennis Club:

Martha proposed that the Carleton Shores Tennis Club, which has been managed as a separate entity, become part of the Carleton Shores Association. This would allow all members of the CSA to use the tennis courts, beginning in 2012. The Tennis Club would turn over their existing bank balance of approximately $5,500 to CSA to be earmarked for the maintenance of the tennis courts, with future costs then absorbed into the existing CSA budget. After discussion it was unanimously agreed upon by the members to make the tennis courts part of the association.

Motion to Adjourn
Meeting adjourned at 5:25pm
